The Saraland City Council met in special session on February 19, 2024 at the Saraland Municipal Annex. The meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m. by Council President McDonald. Roll call was as follows:

Present: Council President Joe McDonald

Councilmember Wayne Biggs Councilmember Veronica Hudson Councilmember Natalie Moye

Absent:

Councilmember Newton Cromer

Attorney, Andy Rutens was present.

Councilmember Moye opened the meeting with prayer.

Council President McDonald advised the purpose of this meeting is to open bids for Phase 1A of the Sportsplex. Other municipal business may be considered at this time.

Motion was made by Councilmember Biggs, seconded by Councilmember Moye, to authorize the opening of bids for the Saraland Sportsplex – Phase 1A. Motion carried.

Bids are as follows:

Bid Notes	Base Bid	Bid Alt.#1	Bid Alt.#2	Adjusted Bid
(\$2,035,000.00)	\$25,965,000.00	\$170,000.00	\$41,000.00	\$26,176,000.00
\$0.00	\$26,698,000.00	\$187,000.00	\$30,000000	\$26,915,000.00
(\$410,000.00)	\$24,090,000.00	\$185,000.00	\$32,000.00	\$24,307,000.00
	(\$2,035,000.00)	(\$2,035,000.00) \$25,965,000.00 \$0.00 \$26,698,000.00	(\$2,035,000.00) \$25,965,000.00 \$170,000.00 \$0.00 \$26,698,000.00 \$187,000.00	(\$2,035,000.00) \$25,965,000.00 \$170,000.00 \$41,000.00 \$0.00 \$26,698,000.00 \$187,000.00 \$30,000000

Motion was made by Councilmember Moye, seconded by Councilmember Biggs, to authorize the City Attorney, Mayor and project management team to analyze and tabulate the bids and return a recommendation to the Council. Motion carried.

Motion was made by Councilmember Hudson, seconded by Councilmember Moye, to authorize expenses for Councilmember Newton Cromer to attend the SARPC Annual Meeting on February 29 – March 1, 2024 at Point Clear, AL as the Saraland TAC representative. Motion carried.

Council President McDonald appointed DJ McGahee to the Public Safety Advisory Board.

There being no further business to come before the Council, motion was made by Councilmember Biggs to adjourn at 6:13 p.m.

ACCEPTED and APPROVED the 22nd day of February 2024.

Joe McDonald, Council President

Casey Etheredge, Assistant City Clerk